Press Release – for immediate release

NAME MSP champions the Global Goals

NAME, MSP for AREA, has pledged his/her support for the UN’s Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs) at an exhibition in the Scottish Parliament.

The exhibition, “Scotland, Malawi and the Global Goals”, created by the Scotland Malawi Partnership (SMP), aims to create awareness of the SDGs in every constituency across Scotland and is asking MSPs to help them achieve this.

Scotland was amongst the first to sign up to the UN’s 17 Sustainable Development Goals (or ‘Global Goals’) when they were launched in 2015.  Each of Scotland’s major political parties has committed to the delivery of these goals which will fight inequality, poverty and climate change in every country over the next 15 years. 

Today, more than 94,000 Scots are actively involved in a civic link with Malawi and some 46% of all Scots can name a friend or family member personally involved. This is one of the world’s strongest people-to-people relationships, with more than £40m a year being contributed by Scottish civic society for the benefit of more than 4 million Malawians and 300,000 Scots a year.

The Scottish Parliament has been at the forefront of the bilateral relationship since 2005 when the then President of Malawi was the first Head of State to visit the reconvened Parliament, to sign the historic Cooperation Agreement. Today, MSPs continue to be twinned with Malawian MPs, the Scottish Branch of the Commonwealth Parliamentary Association has an active link with the National Assembly in Malawi, and the Parliament’s Malawi Cross Party Group continues to be active in briefing and engaging MSPs.  All 128 MSPs have Malawi civic links in their Constituency or Region.

This exhibition champions the spirit of dignified partnership behind these bilateral people-to-people links, as a powerful example of how Scotland can take a distinctive and effective approach to implementing the Global Goals. 

NAME MSP said: 

David Hope-Jones, Chief Executive of the Scotland Malawi Partnership said: “It’s inspiring to see more and more communities across Scotland becoming involved in the SDGs in Scotland.”

An estimated 46% of Scots personally know someone with a Malawi link.  This is a unique whole-nation effort: an example of civic activism and partnership which has gathered significant interest in the UN as the Global Goals are launched.  

Ends

Notes to editors:

The Scotland Malawi Partnership (SMP) is the national civil society network coordinating, supporting and representing the people-to-people links between our two nations. It represents more than 1,000 Scottish organisations and key individuals with Malawi links, including every Scottish university, over 200 schools, half Scotland’s local authorities, and hundreds of churches, businesses and community groups. 

For full details of Malawi links in the local area, please see here: www.scotland-malawipartnership.org/download_file/force/1197/261/ 

In November 2014 the SMP commissioned new research which interviewed 516 randomly selected Scots. It found that:
· 46% of Scots personally know someone actively involved in a link with Malawi;
· 74% of Scots are in favour of links with Malawi
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